
FEDERAL COURT JURISDICTION 
 

28 U.S.C.A. Section 1343. Civil rights and elective franchise: 
 

The district court shall have original jurisdiction of any civil 
action authorized by law to be commenced by any person: 
 

(3) To redress the deprivation, under color of State law, 

statute, ordinance, regulation, custom or usage, of any right, 

privilege or immunity secured by the Constitution of the United 

States or by any Act of Congress providing for the equal rights 

of citizens or of all persons within the jurisdiction of the 

United States. 

 
(4) To recover damages or to secure equitable or other 

relief under any Act of Congress providing for the protection of 
civil rights, including the right to vote.  

 
Title 42 U.S.C. Section 1983: 
 

Every person who, under color of any statute, ordinance, 
regulation, custom or usage, of any State or Territory, subjects, or 
causes to be subjected, any citizen of the United States or other 
person within the jurisdiction thereof to the deprivation of any 
rights, privileges, or immunities secured by the Constitution and 
laws, shall be liable to the party injured in an action at law, suit 
in equity, or other proper proceeding for redress. 
 
Title 42 U.S.C. Section 1985 - Conspiracy to interfere with Civil 
Rights: 
 

(2) If two or more persons in any State or Territory conspire to 
deter by force, intimidation, or threat, any party or witness in any 
court of the United States from attending such court, or from 
testifying to any matter pending therein, freely, fully, and 
truthfully, or to injure such party or witness in his person or 
property on account of having so attended or testified, or to 
influence the verdict, presentment, or indictment of any grand jury 
or petit juror in any such court, or to injure such juror in his 
person or property on account of any verdict, presentment, or 
indictment lawfully assented to by him, or of his being or having 
been such juror; or if two or more persons conspire for the purpose 
of impeding, hindering, obstructing, or defeating in any manor, the 
due course of justice in any State or Territory, with intent to deny 
to any citizen the equal protection of laws, or to injure him or his 
property for lawfully enforcing or attempting to enforce, the right 
of any person, or class of persons, to equal protection of the laws; 
 

Dinwiddie v. Brown, 230 F.2d 465 (C.A.Tex. 1956)cert. denied 351 
U.S. 971, 76 S.Ct. 1041 held where state officers conspire with 
private individuals to defeat or prejudice litigant's right in state 

court, litigant is thereby denied equal protection of the laws by 

persons acting under color of state law and cause of action is 

created cognizable by federal courts under this section. 
 
 Gibralter v. City of New York, 612 F.Supp. 125 (D.C.N.Y. 1985): 
 

. . . Government officials may be held liable under § 1983 
either for overt acts that are illegal and harmful or for a failure 
to carry out their duties. Estelle v. Gamble, 429 U.S. 97. 



 
Schorle v. City of Greenhills, 524 F.Supp. 821, 826, 828 (1981) 

clearly states Appellant's argument: 
 

[4] . . . It is asserted that any individual charged with a 
criminal offense has a right to be fairly appraised of his 
constitutional protections and has a right to have the matter heard 
in a court of proper jurisdiction. The only relief available to such 

an individual arises under the Civil Rights Act. 
 

. . . The thrust of plaintiff's complaint is that he was 
repeatedly deprived of certain fundamental rights by the concerted 
actions of the officials and employees of the city of Greenhills and 
by a judge of a court that had no jurisdiction to hear the matter. 
The continuum of incidents inextricably entwined, which culminated in 
the plaintiff's conviction in the Greenhills' Mayor's Court, 
demonstrates not that he was falsely accused or that he was falsely 

arrested and imprisoned but rather that he suffered injury to rights 
guaranteed under the constitution, - his right to counsel, to be 
advised of his right to a jury trial, to have the matter heard in a 
court of proper jurisdiction, and not to be sentenced in excess of 
the permitted penalty. It is not for this court to break plaintiff's 
complaint down into isolated instances, which would, if taken 
separately, bear some token resemblance to various state common law 
torts. This is because it is the series of events, the totality of 
acts done under color of state law, which have allegedly deprived 
plaintiff of his rights under the constitution. And, it is this 
continuum of events, for which there is no adequate state relief, 
that comprises a cause of action under § 1983 that is broader than a 
common law tort. Indeed, Title 42 U.S.C. § 1983 is only one example 
of sweeping legislation enacted by Congress to provide relief to 
citizens for whom the state cannot or will not provide adequate 
relief. 
 

The deterrence of future abuses of power by persons acting under 

color of state law is an important purpose of this section. City of 
Newport v. Fact Concerts, Inc., 101 S.Ct. 2748 and that this section 
was enacted particularly to vindicate federal rights against 

deprivation by state action. Kerr v. U.S. Dist. Court for Northern 
Dist. of California, 511 F.2d 192, 1975. 
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